

## Centralia School District

6625 La Palma Avenue • Buena Park, CA • 90620-2899 • (714) 228-3100 • District FAX (714) 228-3111

www.cesd.us

Office of the Superintendent (714) 228-3131

November 26, 2018

The Honorable Charles Margines Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, CA 92701

Re: 2017-2018 Orange County Grand Jury Report - Safer Schools - What Can We Do?

Dear Judge Margines:

This letter is a follow up to the email sent to you on November 14, 2018, in response to the letter dated November 8, 2018 from Birgit Sale, Foreperson, stating that the Centralia School Districts responses are: ". . . deficient pursuant to Penal Code Section 933.05(b) as it applies to missing time frame compliance for: R4."

Our letter to The Honorable Charles Margines dated July 17, 2018 and signed for by a representative of the Court on July 19, 2018, responds to R.4. as follows: "The recommendation will be fully implemented in 2018-19 utilizing a new visitor sign in system."

As of this date, Centralia School District has implemented the Raptor Sign-In system at all of our elementary schools. The system requires visitors and volunteers to scan their driver's license and runs it through a database prior to printing a photo identification badge for that person. Each time that person visits the campus, a new badge with the current date is printed. With this system, we believe the Centralia School District is in full compliance of Grand Jury recommendation R4.

Sincerely,

Norma E. Martinez Superintendent

NM:rmc

cc:

Orange County Grand Jury 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, CA 92701

## CENTRALIA SCHOOL DISTRICT FOLLOW-UP RESPONSE

From: Ruth Ann McMillen < Ruth Ann McMillen@cesd.us >

Sent: Wednesday, November 14, 2018 3:21 PM

To: Grand Jury Support < GrandJurySupport@occourts.org >

Subject: 2017-2018 OC Grand Jury Report: "Safe Schools-What Can We Do"

Importance: High

This email is in response to the letter dated November 8, 2018 from Birgit Sale, Foreperson, which states that the Centralia School Districts responses are

". . . deficient pursuant to Penal Code Section 933.05(b) as it applies to missing time frame compliance for: R4."

Our letter to The Honorable Charles Margines dated July 17, 2018 and signed for by a representative of the Court on July 19, 2018, responds to R.4. as follows:

"The recommendation will be fully implemented in 2018-19 utilizing a new visitor sign in system." Is this response deficient because the date is too broad?

As of this date, Centralia School District has implemented the Raptor Sign-In system at all of our elementary schools. The system requires visitors/volunteers to scan their driver's license and runs it through a database prior to printing a photo i.d. badge for that person. Each time that person visits the campus, a new badge with the current date is printed. Is this response sufficient for your purposes, or do you need anything further?

Thank you for the clarification and we look forwarding to hearing from you.

Ruth Ann McMillen
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent
Centralia School District
ruth ann mcmillen@cesd.us
714-228-3131

Please be advised that information contained in electronic mail correspondence is subject to subpoena and the California Public Records Act.